



Stockton University
Student Senate

Notice of Meeting:
April 3rd, 2018
4:30 pm
TRLC

Galloway, New Jersey 08205
609-652-4845

2017 – 2018 Student Senate Meeting Minutes
First: Minutes from February 22nd, 2018 (Full)
Second: Minutes from Committee
March 6th and March 20th, 2018

**Student Senate Meeting Agenda
April 3rd, 2018**

I. Full Meeting: February 22nd, 2018

- A. Call to Order/Roll Call
- B. Approval of Minutes
- C. President's Report
- D. Vice President Report
- E. Committee Reports
 - 1. Finance
 - 2. Academic Affairs
 - 3. Government Affairs
 - 4. Public Relations
 - 5. Student Affairs
- F. Announcements/Comments from the Public
- G. Adjournment

II. Committee Meeting: March 3rd and March 20th, 2018

- A. Committee Reports
 - 1. Finance
 - 2. Academic Affairs
 - 3. Government Affairs
 - 4. Public Relations
 - 5. Student Affairs

2017 – 2018 Student Senate Meeting Minutes
First: Minutes from February 22nd, 2018 (Full)
Second: Minutes from Committee
March 6th and March 20th, 2018

February 22nd, 2018

Presiding: Victoria Dambroski

Members present: Stephanie Harvey
Brian Moore Jr.
Bryan Gonzalez-Mejia
Kirstie Vasquez
Ted Onuwa
Ryan Green
Thomas Lloyd
Samuel Connery
Anna Toscano
Damien Majewski
Bill Watt
Rawan Maarouf
Syeda Sanjidha
Ariyanna Santiago
Nadira Anderson
Monica O’Kane
Janiece Calderon
Adjoa Cofie
Matthew Titus
Leighanna Ritter
Katie Coburn
Jelani Gandy
Alexis Franklin
Camillo Giulietti
Arianna DiFillippo

Members Late: (none)

Members Absent: Erin Scott

2017 – 2018 Student Senate Meeting Minutes
First: Minutes from February 22nd, 2018 (Full)
Second: Minutes from Committee
March 6th and March 20th, 2018

Call to Order: President Dambroski called the meeting to order at 4:30pm.

Roll Call: Chief of Staff Farfalla called the roll.

Approval of Minutes: President Dambroski motioned to approve the minutes from January 25th, 2018 and was seconded by Senator Sanjidha.

Motion Passes.

President's Report

President Dambroski read her report. She welcomed the Vice President of Student Affairs Chris Catching and thanked him for meeting with the Student Senate. President Dambroski looks forward to working in partnership with the offices of Student Affairs and Vice President Catching. In the coming months, President Dambroski said that she hoped to continue working and developing ways in which to provide information and additional resources from the wellness center to the Stockton Community.

President Dambroski stated that Resolution SP18-003, Recommendation To Change Sexual Assault Policy and Promote Students' Victim Support and Resiliency Services, was being reviewed by administrative members of Student Affairs. The Student Senate was looking forward to creating action and progress to suit the recommendations that came from the original petition, and latter resolution.

President Dambroski encouraged everyone to get involved with the Disordered Eating Month Awareness projects and events, hosted collaboratively by many student organizations but developed and maintained by Active Minds. The project would begin February 26th and end April 5th.

President Dambroski yielded the floor to Vice President Harvey.

Vice President's Report

Vice President Harvey read her report. She was in correspondence with Deanna Button, the Academic Affairs Chair of Faculty Senate, as well as Michelle McDonald, the Provost of Academic Affairs, regarding the "Retaking a Course Practice." Important details were being looked into on Student Senate Instagram and Facebook page.

Vice President Harvey stated that she was proud of "Parking Forgiveness Program", that was put into place by The Office of The Dean of Students, President's Office, Center of Community Engagement, Bursar's Office, Student Development, and Stockton University Police Department. The success of the initiative received about 631 items to help the food assistance program.

Vice President Harvey congratulated the organization of the month, awarded to the "National Panhellenic Conference". The organization worked very hard to help new members be a part of a sisterhood that will change their lives forever.

Vice President Harvey concluded her report and yielded the floor back to President

2017 – 2018 Student Senate Meeting Minutes
First: Minutes from February 22nd, 2018 (Full)
Second: Minutes from Committee
March 6th and March 20th, 2018

Dambroski.

President Dambroski yielded the floor to Chairperson Ryan Greene for the Finance Committee Report.

Finance

Chairperson Greene stated that the Finance Committee had recently passed a total of 9 supplementals under \$1,500, and asked Senators to refer to the minutes for the list of them. (Can be found in the full February minutes) He opened the floor to senators for questions on the supplementals. There were none.

Chairperson Greene moved on to supplementals to be voted on by the Senate.

The Finance Committee approved a Supplemental Request for PRIDE for their Northeastern LGBTQ Conference, to be held on April 6th to April 8th at Rutgers Newark, in the amount of \$4,000. Total Cost (TC): \$6,684.00 Club Contribution (CC): \$1,684 Personal Contribution (PC): \$25 per Student + Food Original Amount Request (OAR): \$4,375.

Chairperson Greene asked for a representative from PRIDE to approach the Senate. Jonathan Colone, the liaison for the Women's, Gender & Sexuality Center and a member of the e-board of PRIDE was present to explain the details of the conference that are listed above. He mentioned that the conference provided the opportunity for LGBTQ students to network and engage themselves politically, with social change and community activism. Chairperson Greene thanked him and asked for questions from the Senators. Chairperson Watt asked if the PRIDE Alliance had been to a conference like this before. The representative said yes and it had worked out very well in the past. Chairperson Greene asked if the representative had any personal experiences with the conference. The rep said he had been to similar conferences before that held workshops for therapeutic practices for LGBTQ individuals with negative social experiences, and they were very helpful. President Dambroski noted that the conference sounded like a wonderful opportunity and inquired if the PRIDE Alliance would be interested in hosting a post-conference event to share the experience of the conference with the Stockton community. The rep said that the club would be open to the idea.

Chairperson Greene saw no further questions and motioned to approve the supplemental in the amount of \$4,000. President Dambroski recognized the motion and asked for a second. Seconded by Senator Coburn.

Motion passed.

Chairperson Greene moved on to the last supplemental of the day.

The Finance Committee has approved a Supplemental Request for Forensic Psychology Club for their American College of Forensic Psychology Symposium to be on April 12th to April 15th, held at San Diego, California, in the amount of \$2,930. Total Cost (TC): \$7,082.00 Club Contribution (CC): \$700 Personal Contribution (PC): \$3,452 Original Amount Request (OAR): \$2,930.00 Motion Approved: 5-0-0.

2017 – 2018 Student Senate Meeting Minutes
First: Minutes from February 22nd, 2018 (Full)
Second: Minutes from Committee
March 6th and March 20th, 2018

Chairperson Greene asked for a representative from the Forensic Psychology Club. Lauren Williams, the President of the Forensic Psychology Club, was present to explain the Symposium as listed above. She added that the club's advisor would be hosting two workshops at the symposium, and that there would be professionals there that they could invite back to Stockton to hold lectures, etc. They had also set up a day after the conference where those attending could share their experience with everyone from the Stockton community invited. Chairperson Greene asked for questions from the Senators. Vice President Hanvey asked questions that had already been answered in the description of the conference. She thanked the reps for their hard work.

Seeing no further questions, Chairperson Greene motioned to approve the supplemental in the amount of \$2,930. President Dambroski acknowledged the motion and asked for a second. Seconded by Senator Anderson.

Motion passed.

Chairperson Greene added a last order of business to review with the Senators the remaining supplemental amount, which was at \$2,563. He told the Senators not to be alarmed because they would want to spend all of the money in the Student Activity Fund. Furthermore, the Finance Committee was beginning the process of reviewing club budgets and reallocating their funds properly. He stated that several clubs were having their budgets cut in half because they had not been using them, and offered for any representatives from said clubs to approach the mic in the case that they wanted to contest this action. Chairperson Greene listed the clubs that would lose money from their budget. The total that would be reclaimed would be \$7,675. Chairperson Greene opened the floor for any representatives or senators. Vice President Hanvey asked if the students in these clubs were aware of this decision. Chairperson Greene stated that there hadn't been time to notify the clubs, but that any club could meet with him and negotiate a reallocation of the funds in the case that the club had a valid reason. Senator Calderon asked what the notification process would be for the clubs who were losing their funds. President Dambroski stated that the Senate would vote on whether the Senate agreed to take the funds away, and if it passed, these clubs would lose the money and be notified of it afterward. Chairperson Greene clarified that if there was more time, they would have notified the clubs but they needed to get it done before the end of the fiscal year. Senator Lloyd asked Jeff Wakemen what would happen to the funds if they were not used. Jeff stated that they are supposed to go back to the Student Activity Fund, but that any clubs would end up spending the money on non-event related items; Chairperson Greene stated that it would result in wasteful spending. Chairperson Watt asked why only 50% of these budgets were being revoked and what would happen if the clubs didn't use the other 50% that they were allowed to keep. Chairperson Greene answered that he did not feel right revoking their entire budget and preferred to give them a chance to use or fight for their funds. Chief of Staff Anthony Farfalla spoke on behalf of College Republicans, stating that both clubs were having their funds cut but while College Democrats were more active this semester on campus, the Democrats unfairly had more money than the Republicans. Chairperson Greene stated that he and Jeff had

2017 – 2018 Student Senate Meeting Minutes
First: Minutes from February 22nd, 2018 (Full)
Second: Minutes from Committee
March 6th and March 20th, 2018

reviewed this and that College Republicans actually asked for less money at their previous budget meeting. Senator Franklin asked to clarify again whether the clubs would be notified after the meeting that they would be losing their funds, to which the answer was yes. She also asked if they would have any opportunity to get their funds back, other than as a supplemental. Chairperson Greene stated that he would willingly give his time to any club that wanted to speak with them about their funds. Senator Cofie recommended that Student Development investigate whether or not some of these clubs were still active, in the case that more money could be taken. Chairperson Greene stated that this was a good suggestion but thought that taking 50% from everyone would be the most fair option at this time. Jeff Wakemen added that this reclamation only needed to be voted on by the full Senate because its total was over \$1,500, but no individual reclamation was that much and so could easily be voted on to be reallocated to whatever club so desired, by the Finance committee with the Vice President's signature.

Chairperson Greene asked for any further comments from the public. A representative from the Forensic Psychology club came up and noted that the Psychology Club had told their club that they planned to go on a trip at the end of April and were likely saving their budget for that. Chairperson Greene asked Jeff to make a note of this for Student Development. He also stated that he would amend the amount to be reclaimed, subtracting the \$500 that was going to be taken from the Psychology Club. Senator Cofie added that she was aware of plans by the organizations PASAS to donate to the fashion show that was being hosted by ASO and recommended reaching out to PASAS as soon as possible. Chairperson Greene stated that he was unaware of any events that the club was hosting themselves and was unsure about the validity of simply using funds to sponsor the events of other clubs. Senator Lloyd added that there were likely some cases like that but that this motion needed to be voted on as soon as possible and that any clubs with issues could simply get their money back later. Senator Coburn asked if the senate had ever done something like this before. Jeff Wakemen replied that the senate had always done mid-year evaluations and usually taken half of the budget of a club that hadn't spent any of their money by that time.

Seeing no further questions or comments, and noting the changed reclamation for Psychology club, Chairperson Greene motioned to reclaim \$7,175 from the budgets of the clubs listed in the minutes. President Dambroski acknowledged this motion and called for a second. Seconded by Chairperson Moore Jr.

Motion passes.

Chairperson Greene stated that the budget process would begin March 1st and yielded the floor back to President Dambroski.

President Dambroski yielded the floor to Chairperson Moore Jr.

Academic Affairs

Chairperson Moore Jr gave his report. There were a few events being coordinated at that time. Senator Onuwa had proposed a "speed networking" event which would bring in professionals to engage with members of the Stockton community, to be held on April 4th.

2017 – 2018 Student Senate Meeting Minutes
First: Minutes from February 22nd, 2018 (Full)
Second: Minutes from Committee
March 6th and March 20th, 2018

Chairperson Moore Jr further encouraged the Senators to reach out to him or his committee if there were any questions about academic events that could be held on campus.

Chairperson Moore Jr yielded the floor back to President Dambroski.

President Dambroski yielded the floor to Chairperson O’Kane for the Public Relations Committee report.

Public Relations

Chairperson O’Kane read her committee report. Public Relations was hard at work with the Elections for the 2018-2019 academic school year. They held five Interest Meetings which outline what it is that Senate works on and give an outline of the expectations and time commitment. Chairperson O’Kane thanked everyone that came out these meetings and encouraged everyone running to gather their 75 signatures and attend the Campaign Procedures which will be held on March 20th at 8:00 PM in L-115. After attending this meeting, candidates will be allowed to campaign.

Chairperson O’Kane nominated Senator Syeda Sanjidha as Senator of the Month for February. She read some of the positive comments that were written about Senator Sanjidha and thanked her for her positivity.

Chairperson O’Kane yielded the floor back to President Dambroski.

President Dambroski yielded the floor to Chairperson Bill Watt for the Governmental Affairs Committee Report.

Governmental Affairs

Chairperson Watt read his report. The Governmental Affairs Committee hosted a “Hi From The Other Side event” on Monday, February 12th, in the Campus Center Coffee House at 4pm. The event’s turnout was underwhelming, but the committee learned from the experience and hopes to collaborate with other organizations as well as the Hughes Center for Public Policy in the future.

The Governmental Affairs Committee had undergone constitutional revisions and brought the consent agenda to the floor for passage.

Chairperson Watt reviewed the amendments and motioned to adopt the changes to the Constitution through a consent agenda. President Dambroski acknowledged the motion and asked for a second. Seconded by Senator Cofie. President Dambroski asked if there was any need for discussion. Jeff Wakemen wanted to make sure everyone understood the mechanics of the “consent agenda” because it had not been used in over a year. What the GAC has put forward are tiny, incremental changes that do not change the function of the body. Any constitutional changes that change the function of the body would be voted on individually, but in this case a consent agenda is acceptable because it is a list of small changes that can be

2017 – 2018 Student Senate Meeting Minutes
First: Minutes from February 22nd, 2018 (Full)
Second: Minutes from Committee
March 6th and March 20th, 2018

voted on with one vote. Jeff also added that any Senator has the right to propose that any of these small changes be voted on outside of the consent agenda; this wouldn't mean that the senator doesn't agree with it, but states that the senator felt that the specific change was worth discussion.

Senator Franklin noted that the proposed change to Article 4 said the word "Presidents" twice and should be fixed. Chairperson Watt thanked her and made a note of it.

Seeing no further questions, President Dambroski called for a vote on the motion.

Motion passed.

Chairperson Watt yielded his time back to President Dambroski.

President Dambroski yielded the floor to Chairperson Ritter to deliver the Student Affairs Committee report.

Student Affairs

Chairperson Ritter read her report. The Student Affairs Committee was busy this month. She reported that Senator Franklin attended the Sexual Assault Awareness month planning meetings and encouraged students to sign up to become an Osprey Advocate. To do that, there would be training during spring break from March 12-16 in F-118. Senator Coburn set up a meeting with facilities to talk about the lighting on dark path and Louisville Ave. There would be a report to follow. Chairperson Ritter had been working with Craig Stambaugh on creating the trail map for Stockton. The next steps would be to ensure that all the trails are in good condition and that there are a lot of students interested. Senator Franklin and Chairperson Ritter were working with Director of SASI, Jim Rotler, on the shuttle feedback service. Chairperson Ritter had just met with him last week and he showed her a sample of the survey that would be powered through qualtrics. Each shuttle would now be numbered and students could fill out the survey on the Stockton website. This would be up and running in the next month. Some ideas that the Student Affairs Committee was thinking about looking into included getting more services for non traditional students.

Chairperson Ritter yielded the floor back to President Dambroski.

Announcements/Comments from the Senators:

President Dambroski announced that the Faculty Senate recently conducted a campus climate survey that was sent out earlier in the week. President Dambroski planned to keep sending out the survey and encouraged everyone to take it, as they would be entered into a raffle to win an iPad. Also, the Faculty Senate worked very hard on the survey in order to find out what was working or not working for the students and staff. The data from this survey would be very important to making changes on campus and so far the turnout has been low. President Dambroski e-mailed the survey last week and would e-mail it again, and stated that it was on the front page of OspreyHub and the GoPortal.

2017 – 2018 Student Senate Meeting Minutes
First: Minutes from February 22nd, 2018 (Full)
Second: Minutes from Committee
March 6th and March 20th, 2018

President Dambroski opened the floor to the Senators.

Chairperson Watt endorsed the Faculty Senate Survey

Chairperson Moore Jr. reminded everyone of the Career and Internship Fair that would be held on March 7th.

Senator Cofie stated that the office of Financial Aid had been working with herself and Senator Calderon to encourage students to fill out their FAFSA applications and help students apply. There would be an event on Thursday in meeting room 5 to meet with students for this purpose.

Senator Franklin announced that the Women's, Gender & Sexuality Center and PRIDE Alliance would be hosting an event on a discussion of the Stonewall Riots at 8 pm in the Campus Center Theater.

Announcements/Comments from the Public:

President Dambroski opened the floor to the public for comments.

Craig Stanbaugh wished to address some issues that have been raised in the press about the capacity of Atlantic City Boardwalk Hall for the graduation ceremony. Craig reassured everyone that the numbers have been addressed and that the administration is confident that all of those graduating and their guests will have seats. Craig encouraged graduating students who did not plan to use all 6 of their guest tickets to promote their extra tickets on social media and give them to those who needed them. The only risk is that if students trade tickets and they get lost, there is no way to replace them because it is an electronic system. Secondly, Craig stated that the food pantry was up and running in the Dean of Students Office, and thanked everyone who helped get it started. He encouraged everyone to spread the word to fellow students about the availability of food. Craig added that when the Senate sent out a message, there was always a good response.

Dean of Students Pedro Santana wished the Senators best of luck on the remainder of the semester. He noted that the administration was very excited about the Atlantic City campus. He had recently attended a meeting of students in the Carnegie Library and got feedback from students there, as well as the campus in Manahawkin. He shared a story of having dinner in Atlantic City and spotting a male student from Stockton, who was shocked to see the Dean of Students there in Atlantic City. Dean Santana told the student that he was having dinner and asked the student why he was there, to which the student responded that he commutes everyday from Atlantic City to the Galloway campus. Dean Santana concluded that this is the reason why the Atlantic City campus is so important, because it will greatly improve the quality of life and experience for students. He encouraged the Senators to keep thinking big in terms of improving experiences for students. He also added the the Dean of Students office was considering hosting a workshop on exploited students. He then reported the success of the conference that had been hosted for 300 Atlantic City boys at the Galloway campus. A similar conference would be planned for the fall for female students.

2017 – 2018 Student Senate Meeting Minutes
First: Minutes from February 22nd, 2018 (Full)
Second: Minutes from Committee
March 6th and March 20th, 2018

Former Student Senate President Maryam Sarhan was present to offer her thanks, congratulations, and well wishes to all of the senators.

An anonymous student approached the senate to ask the senators if the Student Senate planned to do anything in reaction to the gun violence that has plagued our nation. President Dambroski noted that nothing had been done yet and turned it over to Senator Franklin. Senator Franklin noted that rallies have been held in the past but that the Senate's options were limited in that they couldn't form legislation, nor can they necessarily take a political stance on such issues. She added that the Senate would take the students comment into consideration and look into what could be done.

Adjournment

President Dambroski stated that the meeting was adjourned at 5:30 pm.

2017 – 2018 Student Senate Meeting Minutes
First: Minutes from February 22nd, 2018 (Full)
Second: Minutes from Committee
March 6th and March 20th, 2018

President's Report

President Victoria Dambroski would like thank the offices of Student Affairs and Vice President Catching. For the remainder of this semester, President Dambroski will continue to collaborate with Bob Heinrich and the department IT to develop Ospreys United, which will serve as a platform to host all possible resources concerned with safety.

In regards to Resolution SP18-003, Recommendation To Change Sexual Assault Policy and Promote Students' Victim Support and Resiliency Services: The resolution has been reviewed and given a working-response from the Office of the Vice President of Student Affairs. The Student Senate looks forward to creating action and progress to suit the recommendations that came from the original petition, and latter resolution.

President Dambroski is pleased to inform everyone that the shuttle services from Galloway to the Atlantic City Campus have developed extended shuttling hours, 7:30 a.m. to 12:10 a.m. Monday through Saturday, additionally 10:00 a.m. to 10 p.m. on Sundays. Shuttles will operate on a fixed schedule, those specific departure and arrival times will be available in the near future. Thank you to Student Senators Katie Coburn, and Tom Lloyd as they continue to represent the student voice within the Atlantic City Transportation Committee.

President Dambroski would like to encourage everyone to get involved as we are approaching our Sexual Assault Awareness Month! The reason for these events are to continue cultivating our campus culture, it is up to the students, faculty and staff to create positive social norms.

Vice President's Report

The Vice President has been in conversation with Michelle McDonald. Immense research was conducted by the Provost's Office and we will be having Michelle McDonald come to our committee meeting to present that research. Overlaying some of the findings, it is very coherent that Stockton has a lenient policy when it comes to retaking courses but not when it comes to forgiveness of the GPA. There is research of how many withdrawals the students accumulate a semester being conducted, as this is a heavy policy that will take another year or so to change by speaking with Faculty Senate and trying to get their support. Without the Faculty Senate support we cannot move forward with this change.

I hope everyone has a great end of the semester and continues to strive with positivity.

2017 – 2018 Student Senate Meeting Minutes
First: Minutes from February 22nd, 2018 (Full)
Second: Minutes from Committee
March 6th and March 20th, 2018

Finance Committee

Date: March 6th, March 20th

Presiding: Ryan Greene

Members Present: Anna Toscano
Damian Majewski
Sam Connery
Tom Lloyd

Members Absent: None

Members Late: None

Agenda:

The following supplemental requests have been approved by the Finance Committee under \$1500 and signed off by the Vice President. They are as follows—

The Finance Committee has approved a Supplemental Request for Forensic Psychology Club for a correction to last month's supplemental for their American College of Forensic Psychology Symposium, in the amount of \$189.04, to correct an error about taxation in the vendor's quote.

Total Cost (TC): \$189.04 Club Contribution (CC): \$0

Personal Contribution (PC): \$0 Original Amount Request (OAR): \$0

The Finance Committee has approved a Supplemental Request for the Stockton University Anthropology and Sociology Club, for their Penn Museum Trip (capped at 11 attendees), on April 21st in the amount of \$150.

Total Cost (TC): \$186 Club Contribution (CC): \$0

Personal Contribution (PC): \$36 Original Amount Request (OAR): \$186

The Finance Committee has returned \$500 to the Order of Greco Roman Enthusiasts as per their request following the reclamation of their idle funds. This motion passed 5-0-0 through the Finance Committee.

2017 – 2018 Student Senate Meeting Minutes
First: Minutes from February 22nd, 2018 (Full)
Second: Minutes from Committee
March 6th and March 20th, 2018

The following supplemental request is over \$1,500 dollars and will be voted on for the consideration of the Student Senate.

The Finance Committee has approved a Supplemental Request for the Greek Council for their NPHC Week Celebration Launch Block Party, to be held on April 19th from 4pm-7pm in the Housing 4 Quad, in the amount of \$3,000.

Total Cost (TC): \$3,700 Club Contribution (CC): \$0

Personal Contribution (PC): \$36 Original Amount Request (OAR): \$3,700

Finance Committee observed a request from the Caribbean Student Association (CSA) for their reclaimed funds to be returned to their account. The Finance Committee unanimously decided against the return, with no motion made. The Finance Committee made the following statements in closing: The CSA did not have any real intentions to throw any programs, it seemed they only wanted to spend the money to not have it taken. The CSA only planned to co-sponsor events rather than do anything for themselves. Other planned spending was not for events but rather for marketing of the club. There was no real knowledge of what happened in the fall to not have events. All of the proposed expenditures seemed to be advisor-initiated. The proposed spending did not appear to be organic or holistic, but was rather reactionary to the reclamation of funds.

2017 – 2018 Student Senate Meeting Minutes
First: Minutes from February 22nd, 2018 (Full)
Second: Minutes from Committee
March 6th and March 20th, 2018

Academic Affairs Committee

Date: March 6th & March 20th, 2018

Presiding: Brian Moore, Jr.

Members Present: Ted Onuwa

Bryan Gonzalez-Meija

Kirstie Vasquez

Camillo Guillieti

Members Absent:

Members Late:

Agenda:

The Academic Affairs Committee would like to wish a successful end of the semester to everyone as finals week draws near. The Academic Affairs Committee will be assisting Vice President Hanvey in successfully passing an updated grade replacement policy through the Faculty Senate and other appropriate bodies. Chairperson Ritter and Chairperson Moore will be meeting with Scott Huston and the Tutoring Center to further discuss online tutoring and transition our roles on this working group to returning senators before the end of the semester. Senator Vasquez will be creating a flyer to publicize online printing options and remind students to use this resource before and during finals week.

2017 – 2018 Student Senate Meeting Minutes
First: Minutes from February 22nd, 2018 (Full)
Second: Minutes from Committee
March 6th and March 20th, 2018

Public Relations Committee

Date: March 6th & March 20th, 2018

Presiding: Monica O’Kane

Members Present: Senator Scott
Senator Calderon
Senator Cofie
Senator Titus

Members Absent:

Members Late:

Agenda:

Public Relations has been hard at work with the Elections for the 2018-2019 academic school year. Two weeks ago, we hosted out interest meetings to explain what Student Senate is to students interested in running in the upcoming election. Candidates were required to hand in a petition with 75 signatures and are now eligible candidates for the 2018-2019 election. Due to the weather, we had to reschedule the Campaign Procedures, which was held March 27th, at 8PM. Since that meeting, candidates have been eligible to campaign. Tonight, at 8:00 PM we will be hosting the Presidential Debate at 8:00 PM in L-112. Come out and ask your presidential candidates some questions! Meet the candidates was also rescheduled and is now going to be held April 10th at 8:00 PM in the Grand Hall. Be sure to come out and meet some potential new senators.

Public Relations also hosted a Wing Night last Wednesday, March 28th at 7:30 PM in the Grand Hall. Senators were given the opportunity to interact with students and encourage them to take the Campus Climate Survey. Thank you to everyone who attended!

I would now like to bring attention to our Student Senator of the month for March. After taking votes from the Senators, _____ has been nominated for his/her hard work and dedication.

If you are not already, be sure to stay up to date with Senate and school wide events by following our social media accounts.

2017 – 2018 Student Senate Meeting Minutes
First: Minutes from February 22nd, 2018 (Full)
Second: Minutes from Committee
March 6th and March 20th, 2018

Governmental Affairs Committee

Date: March 6th & March 20th, 2018

Committee: Governmental Affairs

Presiding: Bill Watt

Members Present: Rawan Maarouf

Syeda Sanjidha

Ariyanna Santiago

Nadira Anderson

Members Absent: None

Members Late: None

Agenda:

The Governmental Affairs Committee has finalized the constitutional changes that were approved in the last full senate meeting, these changes are now in effect. The updated copy of the constitution will be available on the Student Senate website shortly.

The Governmental Affairs Committee is also looking to host Congressional District 2 candidates on campus. We are exploring options and looking to get students and fellow organizations involved.

2017 – 2018 Student Senate Meeting Minutes
First: Minutes from February 22nd, 2018 (Full)
Second: Minutes from Committee
March 6th and March 20th, 2018

Student Affairs Committee

Date: March 6th & March 20th, 2018

Committee: Student Affairs Committee

Presiding: Leighanna Ritter

Members Present: Ariana DiFillippo

Katie Coburn

Alexis Franklin

Jelani Gandy

Members Absent: None

Members Late: None

Agenda:

We hope that everyone had a relaxing spring break and is getting ready for the end of the year. This month, Senator Franklin has continued to plan an event with Women's, Gender, and Sexuality Center and it will most likely land on the third week of April. It is called "50 Shades of Consent" and will be an important discussion about consent around BDSM-themed jeopardy and will be part of Sexual Assault Awareness month. Senate will also be tabling during April for Sexual Assault Awareness month so we encourage everyone to stop by.

The shuttle feedback service should be live now and is powered through a website stockton.edu/shuttlefeedback. All feedback is greatly appreciated and is useful! We encourage students and faculty to fill it out when riding the shuttle whether it be positive or negative feedback.

Chairperson Ritter has continued efforts with Craig Stambaugh on the potential trail mapping on main campus. She has officially submitted a request and will hopefully be back with more information by next meeting.